
 

 

                    

  

 

YOUTH ADVISORY COUNCIL MINUTES  
Tuesday, May 10, 2022 

5 p.m. – WebEx 
 

Present Youth Advisory Council Members: Summer Tan, Emily Newbore, Miriam Hassan, Liv 

Tinio, Madeline Brown, Caroline Nielsen, Annamika Konkola 

West Linn Staff Members: Danielle Choi 

West Linn City Council Members: None 

Absent: Drayton Nimz, Declan Winder, Kogen Brown, Karina Rower, Nate DeMoro, Jake Frazier 

Call to Order: Meeting called to order by President Summer at 5:03 pm 

Public Comment: None 

Approve minutes: Minutes from previous meeting were motioned for approval by Emily, 

seconded by Miriam, and approved by unanimous vote. 

Project Check-Ins: Youthline--Annamika offered an update on an email draft to help plan a 

conference. Liv asked whether the group had any thoughts about ideal target audiences for 

mental health issues. Caroline asked for clarification about people within the school or outside, 

and Liv mentioned that administrators could be involved. Summer asked for further clarification 

and Liv said they want to know who invite. Summer suggested school board leaders, Dr. Ludwig 

and the assistant superintendent, city councilors, and local representatives. Liv agreed. Summer 

asked about a time frame. Liv hopes to get all planning done by end of May. Summer asked 

Danielle when YAC ends, and Danielle was open to suggestions. It was agreed that June 2nd 

would be the last meeting since school ends on the 8th. In light of that, Summer asked for a 

planning document to be shared and invite sent out by next meeting.   

Council Advisory Request: Since Jake and Nate are the main Council contacts, we hope to hear 

from them next meeting. Summer reported that the social media request got shot down again, 

and YAC was told to speak with Danielle about it. If Jake and Nate want to argue their case 

further, they can, but otherwise YAC will rely on City social media. Discussion on whether 

people under 17 will be allowed to take survey. Danielle will follow up to determine. Summer 

suggested YAC provides public comment asking for survey to be opened up. Madeline 



 

 

volunteered to attend to provide comment, and Danielle suggested that YAC can send an email 

to provide public comment if that’s easier. Danielle explained the process for written public 

comment and offered a follow-up email. Summer asked if everyone had a chance to look over 

survey, and all had.  

Other Business: None 

Adjournment: Meeting was adjourned at 5:18 by Summer 

Next meeting May 24, 2022 @ 5:00pm 

Minutes approved:  


